
MINUTES  
 
Montevallo City Council - Budget Work Session 
September 22, 2020 
4:00 p.m. 
City Hall 
 

 
Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Arthur Herbert, Council 
Member Tiffany Bunt and Council Member Jason Peterson were in attendance.  Council 
Member Willie Goldsmith was absent.   
 
Mayor Cost called the Work Session to order at 4:00 p.m.   The Mayor noted the purpose of this 
Work Session was to discuss the proposed 2020-2021 Fiscal Budgets as presented to the 
Council at the last meeting: 
 

 



 

 



 



 



 
 
The City Clerk informed the council we discovered a few amendments which need to be made 
to the proposed budget. They are detailed in the following:   
 
 
Budget Amendments: 

• Request from SEA is $5,000 for 2020.  We budgeted $3,000.  If Council desires, we can 
increase their funding by $2,000 using our remaining unallocated funds.  

• I failed to include the $22,000 Restitution (Application Fee) transfer from Court in the GF 
Budget, as well as a portion ($10,000) of the other restitution budget. Adding those to 
the General Fund will increase 10-4124.49020 to $32,000. 

• We also failed to include the cost for the car tag cameras already approved by the 
Council of $20,400 per year. We need to add that cost to Police Dept’s line-item 
10.4210.84032 (Capital Other).  

• Olivia also found an error in her budget. 10-4600.80550 (Dumpster Expense) should be 
$16,000 instead of $8,000.  

• In addition, we received a quote from Gorrie Reagan for security camera installations at 
the recycling Center, Shoal Creek Park and Orr Park. The cost for this is $14,069.07. We 
propose using a portion of the excess funds in our ALDOT project account ($42,598.13 in 
that account) to pay for those cameras.  The remainder of that account needs to be 
transferred to the General Fund and that account closed. 

• Gorrie Regan also provided up with a quote to maintain all of our camera systems, as 
well as our electronic door system at City Hall, for $8,060 per year. We propose adding 



this expense to 10-4151.80275 (City Hall Computer Services & Expense). In order to fund 
this additional expenditure, we propose decreasing 10-441.84035 in Golf by $8,000, 
leaving $2,000 for possible transition costs at the course.  

• Our GF Budget as originally proposed started out with a positive, unallocated ending 
balance of $2,867.  Making these changes would result in a positive, unallocated balance 
of $4,407. 

 
In addition, the City Clerk discussed the possibility of an overtime buy-back program.  Given our 
limited resources due to COVID-19, the City Clerk recommended the following: 
 
Vacation Time: 

Under 6.3.3 of the proposed Handbook, we recommend amending that section to read as 

follows: 

6.3.3.  Maximum Annual Leave Accrual.  Beginning December 31, 2022, annual leave 

cannot be accumulated in excess of  

• 15 days (120 hours) for employees with less than 7 years of service. 

• 20 days (160 hours) for employees with 7 to 15 years of service 

• 25 days (200 hours) for employees with over 15 years of service. 
 

All other unused accrued annual leave hours will be forfeited at the end of the 

calendar year.  If an employee is unable to take annual leave because of work 

conflicts, the Appointing Authority may allow additional accrual based on the 

circumstances. In addition, from time to time, the City Council may, at its discretion, 

authorize buy-backs of accrued annual leave. 

 
The Council agreed that the amendments to both the budget and handbook made sense and 
should be included for consideration at the upcoming council meeting.   
 
There being no further business before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 4:29 p.m. 
 
Submitted by: 
 
 
Herman Lehman 
 


